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Decisions

· The Ministerial Meeting agreed on the proposed initiative, titled as Preparing OIC countries for the 4th Industrial Revolution and Harnessing of Artificial Intelligence (AI).

The following activities were agreed to be conducted in cooperation with OIC Member States: 
a. Organization of an OIC AI Conference that includes AI experts as well as representatives from all 4 parts of the quadrupole helix (government, academia, business and civil society). The conference would recommend the steps needed to be undertaken by member states at different stages of development to improve their AI Readiness, while being cognizant of the limitations of human and material resources, in many cases.
b. Organization of an OIC Conference on the theme of Education and Skill Developments for an AI Based Future. The conference would be expected to bring together educationists and planners from different member states to share their experiences as well as to develop bridges between the AI communities of member states. The Conference would deal with educational issues as well as with AI related information dissemination and sensitizing of the populations towards the implications, opportunities and challenges that AI and the 4th Industrial Revolution will bring in its wake.  
c. Organization of OIC-15 Concerned Ministers/High officials to consider recommendations made at the proposed OIC AI Stakeholders Conference towards improving AI Readiness of member states. 
d. Showcasing of AI based products and services developed in OIC regions through exhibitions, technology portals, and “field specific developers and users meetings”.
e. Organization of regular training programs in the field of AI for the youth and for experts.
· Organization of the next Ministerial Meeting of the OIC-15 Dialogue Platform in 2024
The representative of the Government of the Islamic Republic of Iran, Mr. Haddadi Asl Vahid Hassan offered to host the next meeting of the OIC-15 Dialogue Platform in Iran, in 2024.
The offer was welcomed by the Ministerial Meeting. 

